
Dear Parents, 
We have had a difficult week for attendance due to viruses circulating through school. 
We have had some cases of suspected strep throat and scarlet fever but no confirmed 
cases. If we are notified of any confirmed cases we will let you know and provide further 
advice and information.  
Christmas activities have started with our Grotto this week-see below for details of 
forthcoming events. We look forward to seeing you at our performances. 
Miss J Hegarty 

 
 

 

NEWSLETTER 7th DECEMBER 2022 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

Fairhaven have received 
some significant funding 
to run a warm hub. They 
are offering a warm place 
with activities and lunch 
from 10 - 5pm every day, 
except Wednesday when 

there is breakfast for 
£4.50 and Bingo.  

Other dates for your diary  
 

6th—8th December- CHRISTMAS GROTTO 
9th December- FESTIVE FRIDAY / SCHOOL CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
13th December - “ANNIE” AT KHS (Y5) 
16th December-  CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY 
                  (£1 DONATION FOR CHRISTMAS PARTIES / ACTIVITIES) 
20th December-  CHRISTMAS PARTIES (OWN CLOTHES) 
21st December-  OWN CLOTHES/TOY DAY 
                     FINISH FOR CHRISTMAS 1:10/1:15PM 

Knowsley SNAP 
Activities for Young People-One Knowsley 

 
There are currently activities in Westvale, Northwood and Kirkby 
Leisure Centre   

• Volair Christmas Holiday Camp at Kirkby Leisure Centre – 
20, 21, 22, 23 December 10.00am – 2.00pm age 5-11 
  

• Christmas countdown At Northwood  

• 19, 20, 21, 22 December various venues, times and ages – see 
the web link 
  
Vibes festive Christmas at Westvale community centre 
 19, 20, 21, 23 December  4.30pm – 8.30pm   age 8-16 

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCES 
FOUNDATION NATIVITY 
(Nursery and Reception) 

THURSDAY 15TH DECEMBER 10:00AM 
 

KEY STAGE 1 (Y1-Y2) 
“Saving Christmas”  

FRIDAY 16TH DECEMBER 2:15PM 
 

KEY STAGE 2 (Y3-Y6) 
Christmas Assembly and Songs 

MONDAY 19TH DECEMBER 10:00AM 

 

Could you please remember that doors will open 15 minutes before each performance 
and will close when the performance starts. Unfortunately, we will not be able to reopen 
the doors for any latecomers.  
For safeguarding reasons, please do not film or photograph children during the 
performances. Pictures will be shown on the school website. Thank you for your  
co-operation and support. 


